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Please NOTE!!
General Meeting 2nd Tuesday

at St. Peter's Hall at
7:30 pm after Mass

Ask a Catholic gentleman you know
to join the

Knights of Columbus
Luc Gagnier 	 519-360-0543
Bill Dillon	 519-401-1918
Stan Powell 	 519-401-2034
Paul Bonneau 	 519-354-3188

Knights of Columbus
Corpus Christi Council 11891

St. Patrick & St. Peter’s

MEETINGS CANCELLED UNTIL 
FURTHER NOTICE!

To register for Sunday masses at St. Peter’s and 
St. Francis go to www.tilburycatholic.ca 

click on the web cast and select registration. 
This must be done on the Saturday before the 

Sunday mass you wish to attend.

MASS TIMES:

St. Peter's - Sunday at 8:30 am and 
Tuesday at 7:00 pm.

St. Francis - Sunday at 10:00 am. 
 and Wednesday at 7:00 pm.

NO PRE-REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED 
FOR WEEKDAY MASSES.

Please try to get there at least 15 minutes early 
so the ushers can seat you. 

If possible bring a face mask



ROB LALIBERTE 

Bus. (519) 682-0271
888-682-0271

Cell (519) 809-1820

Grand Knight’s MessageScreen Printing - Trophies & Awards
Embroidery - Promotional Products

ILLUSTRATIONS
EXCELLENT FOR:

SPORTSWEAR - ADVERTISING - SPECIAL EVENTS
FUND RAISERS - CORPORATE WEAR

SCHOOLS - CLUBS

P.O. Box 952, 27 Prospect Street
TILBURY, ONTARIO N0P 2L0

		  Phone 519-682-3474
	 MIKE McNERNEY	 Fax 519-682-4333
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MANCELL EXCAVATING INC.
GREG MANCELL
Owner
R.R. #5
Merlin, ON
N0P 1W0

mancellexc@ciaccess.com	 519-354-9482
CELL: 519-809-6854	 519-354-4356

GEORGE DELRUE, B.A., L.L.B.

TAYLOR & DELRUE
BARRISTER & SOLICITOR

Office 519-682-0164
Residence 519-352-5685
Fax 519-682-2777
Email: gdtaydel@cogeco.net
40 Queen St. South, Box 459, Tilbury, ON N0P 2L0

Nominations for 2020-2021 Executive for Council 11891

Grand Knight: Luc Gagnier, Bill Dillon, George Bruette

Deputy Grand Knight: Bill Dillon, George Bruette, Andrew 
Reaume

Chancellor: Roland Bellemore

Recorder: Andrew Reaume, George Bruette

Treasurer: Steve Gleeson

Advocate: Charlie Houle, Ralph Roels

Warden: Darryl Sanderson

Guards: Marcus Gleeson, Cam Sullivan, Dan Sullivan

Trustee: Ralph Roels, Dan Sullivan

Further Nominations and elections will occur when we 
meet again after the Covid-19 virus crisis has settled 
down.

If you will not be able to attend that meeting please let 
Grand Knight Luc Gagnier know if you wish to have your 
name stand for the position you have been nominated.

Brothers

Masses are starting up again at St. Francis and St. 
Peters and I for one am enjoying them and we are 
starting to sing again.

Some day we will have meetings again.

Try to stay safe and healthy.

GK Luc Gagnier



TILBURY FOODLAND
DENISE & MERRICK McCALL

Owner/Operators
15 Queen Street South

Tilbury, Ontario N0P 2L0
Phone: 519-682-3245

Fax 519-682-2654
Open 7 am-11 pm

MERLIN GENERAL STORE
LCBO - THE BEER STORE -

GROCERIES & MORE
20 Erie St. S., Merlin, ON N0P 1W0

519-689-4144
Monday-Friday 8am-9pm

Saturday 9am-9pm  Sunday 11am-6pm
VISIT US ON FACEBOOK

R. A. SHANKS B. A.
Chartered Accountant

Tel: 519-682-1331
Fax: 519-682-3410
Email: al@raschanksca.com
Website: www.rashanksca.com
38B Queen St. N. - P.O. Box 247
Tilbury, Ontario N0P 2L0

Deputy Grand Knight’s Message
Well another month has gone by, although February 
is a short month it still seemed to pass fast.

Church is now open again, that is a welcomed sign 
that things are going in the right direction. One 
day we will get back to normal. It can't come soon 
enough and I am sure everyone feels the same.

Thanks to all of you who were able to get their dues 
paid, not an easy task.

Stay safe and keep the faith.

May God Bless 
Deputy Grand Knight 
Bill Dillon 

printing • copying • signs • promotional products

Mark & Lynn Authier
	 225 Nelson St.		  38 Stewart St.
	 Wallaceburg N8A 4G5	 Windsor:	 Tilbury N0P 2L0
	 519-627-6507	 519-990-0467	 519-682-0563
	authierprint@gmail.com		  ipstilbury@gmail.com

Authier Print 
& Promotional 
   LTD

Lally Chevrolet Ltd.
85 Mill St. W., P.O. Box 340 
Tilbury, ON N0P 2L0

MIKE GIROUX
DIRECTOR OF SALES

Tilbury 519-682-2424 Ext. 311
Mobile: 519-791-4548
Toll Free 1-888-887-9696
Fax 519-682-3119
Email: mike@lallychev.com



30 Years Experience
24-Hour Emergency Service

Phone: 519-352-0623
Fax: 519-352-0623

HEATING & COOLING

ABSOLUTE COMFORT INC.
Bro. David Cabral

Specializing in New Homes, Maintenance, 
Repair and Replacement of all brands of  

Furnaces, Fireplaces, Water Tanks and BBQs

JOE RIEGLING	 JOHN RIEGLING
OFFICE: 519-354-8789	 MOBILE: 519-436-4876

CHATHAM, ONTARIO
TRUCK & EQUIPMENT SALES

CORNER OF 401 & BLOOMFIELD

Financial Secretary
Dear Brother Knights and Families,

Same old same old!  Yes, we still have the pandemic, but we are back 
being able to attend masses.  Please register online if you wish to 
attend.  If you are looking at Sundays, you will have to register on 
Saturday and if you wish to attend St. Peter’s on Tuesday night you 
will need to register on Monday. For St. Francis Sunday registration is 
the same as St. Peter’s, Saturday and for Wednesday masses it would 
be on Tuesday.  Here is the link below if you are interested.
https://tilburycatholic.ca/on-line-mass-registation
Go to the bottom of the page to register.

Now for what I have been up to the last month.  Fortunately, we have 
sufficient cold weather that we were able to get out on the Thames 
River and ice fish. I was joined on many occasions by Brothers Tom 
Landschoot, Paul Bonneau, Bob Phaneuf and Richard Peltier.  Also, 
Tom’s wife, Rose, and fellow Knight Richard Roelandt also came for a night.  My son in law Jordan and 
Brother Paul’s future son in law Brody also joined us. I think for most of us this has been the best winter 
for walleye in many years. We also caught lots of large yellow perch. As I write this the weather has turned 
mild and though the ice seems to be still good, we have taken a break just to be safe.  It was a great time 
where we could get outside and enjoy each others company safely. I have included some pictures of the fish 
caught.

I would like to thank all those Knights that have paid their dues for this fiscal year. Right now, I have 31 
knights who have outstanding dues. You should all have your membership cards, so drop off or mail as soon 
as you can. I think I was asked earlier whether I would accept e-transfers. At that time, I said no but if it does 
help some you I will now. Use my email address to complete the transaction. Thanks to Brother Bob Gevaert 
for this suggestion.

I guess most importantly we are in the time of Lent. It is the time 
where we reflect on the sacrifice Jesus Christ made to forgive our 
sins. I always looked forward 
to attending the Stations of 
the Cross. Hopefully, we will 
be able to set something up to 
do something this year as well, 
possibly before our weekday 
masses. I will keep you updated.

Stan Powell, Financial Secretary
Corpus Christi Council 118191
519 401-2034



Jessica Powell R. M. T.
Registered Massage Therapy

41 Grand Ave. W., Chatham, ON 519-351-5471

www.buisbeef.ca	 Email: mike@buisbeef.ca

7792 Seventh Line E.
R.R. #6 Chatham, ON
(Bloomfield Road & 401)

519-352-5789
Thurs.-Fri. 10-6, Sat. 10-2

Local Beef Direct from the Farm
Fresh • Frozen • Sides • Quarters • Individual Cuts

Erie Cafe
and

Variety
Variety Store Hours

6am till 9pm daily
Grill Hours

Sunday - 6am till 2pm
Monday thru Saturday - 6am till 8pm

Groceries, Dairy Products, Ice, Stamps,
Lottery Center, Bakery, Deli...

6 Erie Street South, Merlin, ON • 689-4855

Chancellor Report

Please Remember
those who are sick or

in distress.
May we pray for them
and give them support
in their time of need.

Dear Brother Knights

As I write this message they have just approved 
another vaccine.  I look at this as one step closer 
to getting together again, being able to raise 
funds to support our charities and projects for 
our churches.  We’re not there yet but at last we 
can see a better future.

As Father Francis use to say “God is good” and we 
would answer “All the time”. Let’s keep this in our 
prayers as we go forward.  

This month I have not heard of any deaths, 
illnesses or hospital stays.  I hope this means you 
are all well.

This month we celebrate St. Patrick’s day. St. 
Patrick’s Day is a cultural and religious celebrations 
held on March 17th the traditional death date of 
St. Patrick the foremost patron saint of Ireland.  
St. Patrick’s day was made an official Christian 
feast day in the early 17th century and is observed 
by the Catholic Church, the Anglican Communion 
(especially the Church of Ireland), the Eastern 
Orthodox Church and the Lutheran Church.  The 
day commemorates Saint Patrick and the arrival 
Christianity in Ireland.

Did you know that St. Patrick’s Day is celebrated 
in more countries than any other national festival.  

Stay safe my friends
SK Roland Bellemore



Because of the COVID-19 virus, the Knights of Columbus have been unable to raise money for the

many great causes we support in the community. Due to a generous donor, we are in possession of

the board game .

is a game of strategy. The

Pharaohs may have used such a game to teach

their generals and field commanders the use of

chariots and foot soldiers in defending against

invading armies. It is intended to duplicate, in your

living room, the decisions of battle faced by those

ancient combatants.

The game is available immediately upon ordering,

no waiting, and would make a great Christmas gift

for the board gamers in your family.

COST: $10.00 each

HOW TO ORDER

Email to: stpatmerlin@dol.ca or

Phone: 519-689-7760 (messages are retrieved regularly

throughout the day)

PREFACE

Almos
and the nation fell into a decline that lasted hundreds of
years.

In its weakened state, it attracted invasions. One of these
was undertaken by the Hyksos who easily defeated the
disorganized and demoralized Egyptian armies.

But after about a hundred years of Hyksos domination, the
Egyptian princes of Thebes united to expel their
conquerors. They drove the Hyksos out of Egypt and
pursued them into Palestine. After several years of battles
and sieges, the last of the Hyksos were defeated, and
Egypt rose to a greatness that lasted for centuries.



From Our Deacon
Recently I was feeling a little sorry for 
myself. It had been many months since 
I saw my daughter or my grandson. In 
fact, I realized, it was October since I 
saw either of my girls (in person). While 
I was wallowing in self-pity, I recognized 
the hardships and tragedies endured by 
other people around me. The challenges 
and disappointments in my life seem so 
insignificant compared to others. 

I started to think about the words of 
Angela Merici, an Ursuline Sister and Saint 
who said among other things, to follow 
the words of Christ and live in his example 
which will result in her statement to “Be 
ready for big surprises”. I began to think 
about the events that result in being gifted 
a “big surprise”. Each one was preceded 
by a period of anticipation, uncertainty 
and in some cases even darkness in my 
life. There is an expression that says “the 
brightest sunrise comes after the darkest 
night.” 

Allow the Lent season to cast its own 
shadows, so that Easter will be the 
brightest it has ever been in your 
life. Allow the self-denial of Lenten 
observances to set the stage for a 
magnificent Easter Sunday Sunrise. 
Don’t rush the anticipation, allow it to 
make the event exceptional when the 
time comes. The time will come.

Costumes n Designs by HeatherCostumes n Designs by Heather
* Fun Dancewear, workout, fitness apparel
* Skating dresses, jackets, skirts, etc.
* Gymnastics suits
* Accessories, tights, shoes
* Rhinestone jewellery, bags
* Baby & toddler gift items

519-436-0493	 CALL FOR HOURS

KofC Newsletter March 2021 - Be Ready for Big Surprises.docx
Recently I was feeling a little sorry for myself. It had been many months since I
saw my daughter or my grandson. In fact, I realized, it was October since I saw
either of my girls (in person). While I was wallowing in self-pity, I recognized the
hardships and tragedies endured by other people around me. The challenges and
disappointments in my life seem so insignificant compared to others.

I started to think about the words of Angela Merici, an Ursuline Sister and Saint
who said among otherings, to follow the words of Christ and live in his example
which will result in her statement to “Be ready for big surprises”. I began to think
about the events that result in being gifted a “big surprise”. Each one was preceded
by a period of anticipation, uncertainty and in some cases even darkness in my life.
There is an expression that says “the brightest sunrise comes after the darkest
night.”

Allow the Lent season to cast its own shadows, so that Easter will be the brightest
it has ever been in your life. Allow the self-denial of Lenten observances to set the
stage for a magnificent Easter Sunday Sunrise. Don’t rush the anticipation, allow it
to make the event exceptional when the time comes. The time will come “)

 

 

God Bless, keep safe and well.

Dcn Raymond +++
 
KofC Newsletter March 2021 - Be Ready for Big Surprises.docx

God Bless, keep safe and well.
Dcn Raymond +++



Please support 
Corpus Christi Council 11891

and
St. Peter’s Church

425 Tisdelle Dr. Lighthouse Cove

www.auto-recyclers.com

EAT IN ~ TAKE OUT ~ DELIVERY
PIZZA ~ PANZEROTTI ~ WINGS ~ SOFT ICE CREAM

	 3 STANLEY ST.	 519-689-PIZA
	 MERLIN, ON	 (7492)
	 N0P 1W0

Kevin Cartier
Specializing in lawn mowers, chainsaw chains, 
weed eaters, lawn mower blades, generators, 
air filters and all your kevlar belt needs.

Sales and Service
22 Bolohan Drive	 519-682-0469
Tilbury, Ontario

BENOIT DRAINAGE
Your Tile Drain Expert

• FARM DRAINAGE
• MUNICIPAL DRAINS
• BACKHOE SERVICE
• TILE & SEWER CAMERA INSPECTIONS
• WIND FARM TILE REPAIRS

Tel: 519-682-3509  Fax: 519-682-0303
Mobile: 519-809-7097

email: benoitdrainage@sympatico.ca

Check website
for upcoming

dates

www.riverviewcharities.com

Riverview Bingo Palace  
497 Riverview Drive



Bingos
A new format has been started at the Riverview 
Bingo Palace and there is no longer individual club 
bingos. Each organization works 2 hour sessions a 
couple of times of month. Both our council and St. 
Peter’s Parish are looking for more volunteers to 
work these sessions. If you are interested in learn-
ing more please call Stan Powell at 519 401-2034. 
If we can get a few more people we may be able to 
get more sessions and thus generate more money 
to help with the church and its ministries

Have you signed up a new member lately?

IMPORTANT DATES

NO MEETINGS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

MERLIN
COMMUNITY HALL
For Your Special Occasion...

Reasonable Rates • Holds 225 People
Air Conditioned

150 Aberdeen, Merlin
519-689-4057

JUTRAS
Legal and Mediation

• Civil Litigation
• Corporate Commercial
• Family Law
• Real Estate
• Certified Mediator
• Estate Planning

Robert M. Jutras, LL.B

50 Queen St. S., Box 417
Tilbury, Ontario N0P 2L0
P: 519-682-3100
www.jutraslawoffice.com





Mill Street Pharmacy
John Gerges
Pharmacist / Owner

	 Phone: 1 (519) 682-0033	 (Free 24-Hour Telephone Service)

	 Email: millstreetpharmacy@gmail.com
All Drug Plans Honoured          FREE Pick-Up & Delivery

	 15 Mill St. E., Tilbury, ON N0P 2L0	 Fax: 1 (519) 682-0466

Greg: 519-809-6854
Pat: 519-359-4194

pmancell@ciaccess.com

Rental and Service
to Suit YOUR Needs

TM

WWW.ALEXANDERFUNERALHOME.CA

Home - Auto - Marine
Farm - Commercial

Professional Services at Competitive Prices
	
	 Essex	 Tilbury	 Chatham	 Blenheim	 Harrow
	 776-6457	 682-0202	 352-4343	 676-8153	 738-8877

Happy Bithday  
MARCH
3 	 Bob Daudlin	
7 	 William Dillon	
7 	 Ralph Roels
8 	 Michael Gagnier	
8 	 Greg Glasier
8 	 Robert Croteau	
24 	 Kevin Cartier	
25 	 Danny Drew	
26 	 Jerry Kahue	
26 	 Charles Houle

APRIL
29	 Martin Buis



Reaume Funeral
Home

Tilbury

WWW.COUREYLAW.COM

Paul Courey LL.B.  Awstin Pettit J.D.

Robert Payne LL.B. (In Association)

T.C. Odette Jr. Q.C. (1916-1999)

16 Queen Street South | Box 178 | Tilbury
T: 519-682-1644 | F: 519-682-1146

mail@coureylaw.com

PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION

Mike’s Carwash Variety
UPI

11 Mill St. E.
Tilbury

Fresh Produce Year Round

ST. CROIX MEMORIALS INC.
Monuments ~ Markers

Cemetery Lettering
1 NORTH RIVER RD.
WALLACEBURG, ON

519-627-6370

Daryl Southam
Manager

SOUTHAM AUTOMOTIVE
& INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES	 Tel: 519-682-2225
94 Queen St. North, Box 908	 Fax: 519-682-0465
Tilbury, ON N0P 2L0	 Email: dsoutham@napacanada.com


